Governor Visit to Sharks 09.05.25 
By Cathy Cotgrave 

Topic – Computing 

The teacher asked the class to contribute to a quick brainstorm of prior learning and then launched into a catalyst question. 

What do you think is the fastest thing on Earth?   The pupils had to make their own judgement and then pin their post-it answer to the answer wall.  

As I was sitting with some of the class, I was able to observe them reconsider their answers and when questioned they could give a good rationale.  
Shark’s class is very calm and there is a lot of humour which is appropriate to the age of these pupils.  So no, the fastest thing on Earth is not the TA “running to get a cup of tea at breaktime.” But there was really good discussion about whether the question meant animals, cars, sea mammals and could we say light or sound – are they on Earth? 
This sort of deeper interpretation and discussion was really positive to observe and demonstrates how far these pupils have developed in terms of their thinking skills.  
A session on Kahoot was very popular but although it was done as independent input. The answers were asked to be justified, explained and reasoned by the teacher and the pupils were comfortable doing this.  

I was impressed by the independent skills demonstrated and the ease with which each pupil logged onto the Ipad without needing support. 
This was a thoroughly enjoyable lesson and the very strong relationships between staff and pupils was evident in the atmosphere in the classroom which was enthusiastic but not unruly or disrespectful.  

The teacher then took time to explain the Dimensions  Curriculum to me and how the subscription is personalised by Orrets Meadow to best suit our cohort.  

Thank you for inviting me to observe such an interesting lesson. 




